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Note from the President 
The January dinner meeting will be held as announced.  The announcement was late in getting out due to email failures. 
Sorry for the delay, but I hope we still get a good turnout.  Agenda will include installation of the new EC.  The seven 
members of 2011 EC are as follows: 
 

President  Perry Fridley 
Vice President  John Klochak 

Treasurer  Brett Affholter 
Range Safety  Seth Rinaldi 

XO  Tim Spivak 
Recording Secretary  Ed Garcia 

Membership Secretary  Mark Varney 
 
See you at the range this year 
Perry Fridley 
NVGC President 
 
January 2011 Membership Report 
Please join me in welcoming our newest member George Sauter. 
There are two prospective members this month: Mark Redmond sponsored by James Redmond and Kyle Wolf sponsored 
by Jeff St Onge.  If anyone has any issues with any of the prospective members, please contact the membership secretary 
or any club officer with your concerns as soon as possible. 
We currently have 334 Active members and 18 Absentee members. 
Darryl Breitenstein 
Membership Secretary 
 

Range Safety Notes 
I would like to remind everyone to please take the time to go over the range rules below with guests that you might bring 
to the range before engaging in actual shooting. 
The brows at the top of the 25 yard pistol range are to catch any errant bullets that might leave the range; this device is 
NOT to be used as a target. The same type of device will be installed at the 100 yard berm this year. 
During casual shooting always appoint someone as Range Safety Officer (RSO); if you are the first person on the range, 
you are it. When you leave the range, turn the RSO duties over to someone else. EVERYONE keep in mind, when a 
“CEASE FIRE” is called, unload your weapon, lay the weapon on the bench with the action open and step away 
from the line, NO ONE is to touch anything on the firing line until the range is “HOT”.  KEEP YOUR MUZZLE 
DOWN RANGE AT ALL TIMES WHILE ON THE LINE; POINTED AT THE GROUND, UNLOADED, WITH 
THE ACTION OPEN IF UNCASED WHEN MOVING TO AND FROM YOUR VEHICLE OR A DIFFERENT 
FIRING POSITION. 
Target frames are to be used for holding target backers, not clay pigeons, cans plastic bottles, balloons etc. Staple 
balloons to target backers if you shoot balloons, hang plastic bottles, etc. with a string from a cross member. DO NOT 



lean anything against an upright to shoot at, build your own frame and set up in front of a berm, be sure that your rounds 
impact the berm. No cross firing on the ranges, shoot at the target directly in front of you. 
TAKE YOUR TRASH WITH YOU WHEN YOU LEAVE. 
If you remove stools or benches from under the covered part of the line please put them back when finished. Someone put 
time and effort into building this equipment for the club, YOUR CLUB, so take care of YOUR stuff. 
If you see anyone deliberately destroying club property, report the person or persons to any one of the Executive 
Committee or any member of the Facility Board. 
Remember, there are extra gate locks in the ammo can located in the lower left compartment the target shed on the 
lower ranges. 
 
Seth Rinaldi  
Chief Range Safety Officer 
 
NVGC 2011 Calendar 

Date Time Event 
Sunday’s All Year 1300- Dusk Shotgun Practice (POC – Jon Yagla) 
15 January 2011 1700 - 2000 Club Annual Dinner (King George American Legion Bldg.) 
22 January  0830 - 1200 Benchrest Match, .22 rimfire (POC- Perry Fridley) 
26 February 0830 - 1200 Benchrest Match, .22 rimfire (POC- Perry Fridley) 
19 March  0900 - 1200 Club Work Party and Meeting (POC – Tim Spivak ) 
26 March 0830 - 1200 Benchrest Match, .22 rimfire (POC- Perry Fridley) 
16 April 0900 - 1200 Club Work Party and Meeting (POC – Tim Spivak ) 
23 April 0830 - 1200 Benchrest Match, .22 rimfire (POC- Perry Fridley) 
21 May 0900 - 1200 Club Work Party and Meeting (POC – Tim Spivak ) 
4 June 0830 - 1200 Benchrest Match, .22 rimfire (POC- Perry Fridley) NOTE DATE 

CHANGE 
18 June 0900 - 1200 Club Work Party and Meeting (POC – Tim Spivak ) 
25 June 0830 - 1200 Benchrest Match, .22 rimfire (POC- Perry Fridley) 
16 July 0900 - 1200 Club Work Party and Meeting (POC – Tim Spivak ) 
23 July 0830 - 1200 Benchrest Match, .22 rimfire (POC- Perry Fridley) 
20 August 0900 - 1200 Club Work Party and Meeting (POC – Tim Spivak ) 
27 August 0830 - 1200 Benchrest Match, .22 rimfire (POC- Perry Fridley) 
17 September 0900 - 1200 Club Work Party and Meeting (POC – Tim Spivak ) 
24 September 0830 - 1200 Benchrest Match, .22 rimfire (POC- Perry Fridley) 
15 October 0900 - 1200 Club Work Party and Meeting (POC – Tim Spivak ) 
22 October 0830 - 1200 Benchrest Match, .22 rimfire (POC- Perry Fridley) 
12 November 0830 - 1200 Benchrest Match, .22 rimfire (POC- Perry Fridley) 
19 November TBD Club Meeting 
17 December TBD Club Meeting 
Notes: All events are held at the Club unless specifically stated otherwise. 

 
 



 
 
Officers and Committee Chairmen: 

NVGC EC President  Perry Fridley                       pfridley@hotmail.com                        540-775-4472 
NVGC EC VP   John Klochak                      john.klochak@navy.mil      540-891-1070 
NVGC EC Executive Officer Tim Spivak                         tspivak@va.metrocast.net                              540-775-4561 
NVGC EC Treasurer  Brett Affholter  baffholt@yahoo.com    540-775-4041 
NVGC EC Corresponding Sec’y Joe Primerano  joesprim@yahoo.com   540-775-2308 
NVGC EC Membership Sec’y Darryl Breitenstein             darryl.breitenstein@ieee.org    540-775-0210 
NVGC EC  Chief Range Safety  Seth Rinaldi                        rinaldis@crosslink.net                                    540-775-5781 
Newsletter Editor   Reed Carver  reed.carver@lmco.com    540-663-4196 
Archery Chairman  John LoBuglio  jplarcher@netscape.com   540-644-9999 
Benchrest Chairman  Perry Fridley  pfridley@hotmail.com   540-775-4472 
Cowboy Action Shooting  Slip Hammer Spiv tspivak@va.metrocast.net    540-775-4561 
High Power Chairman  Tony Gimmellie  ussnipermc@yahoo.com    540-775-8233 
Hunting Chairman  John Klochak  john.klochak@navy.mil       540-891-1070 
Pistol Chairman   Lonnie Frericks                  lonnie.frericks@navy.mil                540-413-6287            
Shotgun Chairman  Jon Yagla  jon.yagla.ctr@navy.mil    540-775-7029 
Scouting Chairmen               James W. Miller       miljwpa@aol.com                              703-273-6101  
                                                 Jerry Gibson  vagreystone@peoplepc.com  540-775-5433 
Club FFL                                          Jerry Gibson                       vagreystone@peoplepc.com                          540-775-5433 
Webmaster   Tom Hackett  thackett@commeng.com    703-866-9449 
NVSF BOD President                   Fred Kolbrener                   fk01bk@comcast.net                                     703-590-4269 
NVSF BOD VP    Bob King                           NVGC@va.metrocast.net                               540-775-5651 
NVSF BOD Secretary  Seth Rinaldi  rinaldis@crosslink.net   540-775-5781 
NVSF BOD Registrar  Tom Largent  rtl_ii@msn.com     703-256-0824 
NVSF BOD Treasurer  Darryl Breitenstein             darryl.breitenstein@ieee.org  540-775-0210  
NVSF BOD                                      Jon Yagla                           jon.yagla.ctr@navy.mil                                  540-775-7029 
NVSF BOD                                      Dale Hundley  occoquan2@verizon.net                540-368-0981 
King George Sheriff’s Office                                                                                                                              540-775-2049 
Rappahannock Electric Cooperative   Emergency                                                            1-800-572-2264 or 1-800-552-3904          

Email List: NVGC-subscribe@yahoogroups.com                 Web Page: www.northernvirginiagunclub.org 
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